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Dear Colleagues 
 
THE 2024/25 INFLUENZA AND COVID-19 VACCINATION PROGRAMMES 
FOR HEALTH AND SOCIAL CARE WORKERS 
 
Firstly, we would like to express our sincere thanks to every health and social care 
worker across Northern Ireland for your continued dedication and commitment in 
providing Health and Social Care services. 
 
Achieving a high uptake of both the influenza and COVID-19 vaccinations is an 
important priority for our Health and Social Care (HSC) system this autumn as 
vaccinations save lives and keep people well. 
 



 

 
 
As you are aware, influenza and COVID-19 viruses have the potential to add 
substantially to the winter pressures usually faced right across the HSC system. 
Given the current pressures being experienced across the HSC system, it is more 
important than ever that we all do what we can to try and ease those pressures by 
reducing our chances of becoming ill whilst also reducing the chances of passing 
these infections on to others.  
 
During this autumn’s influenza vaccination programme the offer of vaccination 
includes all health and social care staff as set out in HSS(MD) 35/2024. 
 
Although no longer a formal recommendation from the Joint Committee on 
Vaccinations and Immunisations, this autumn there continues to be an offer of 
COVID-19 vaccination to frontline health and social care workers, and staff working 
in care homes for older adults. 
 
Public Health Agency (PHA) data from the 2023/24 programme shows that the 
overall uptake rate by HSCWs was 21.5% for influenza and 16.6% for COVID-19. 
This showed a significant drop from 37.5% for influenza and 36.3% for COVID-19 
achieved in 2022/23. 
 
As health and social care workers, we all have a shared professional accountability 
to protect our patients’ health and the health of the public.  By being vaccinated 
yourself (unless medically exempt) and endorsing both influenza vaccination and 
COVID-19 vaccination among your colleagues, you can help increase confidence in 
vaccination and thereby increase uptake rates.   
 
Getting vaccinated is one of the simplest ways of protecting yourself, your family, 
and the people we support from influenza.  Receiving the COVID-19 vaccine will 
help to directly protect you against this disease.   
 
It is important that we set an example to the public and our colleagues by taking up 
the offer of vaccination, while also encouraging other eligible groups to receive their 
vaccines in order to help protect themselves, their communities and our health 
service.  
 
In the context of the current pressures facing our workforce, it is essential that we 
focus on ensuring that staff are given the best available protection.  Therefore, we 
are actively seeking your support and help to promote our influenza and COVID-19 
vaccination campaigns.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.health-ni.gov.uk/sites/default/files/publications/health/doh-hss-md-35-2024.pdf


 

Health and social care workers can conveniently access vaccination from HSC 
Trusts vaccination clinics and over 300 community pharmacies across Northern 
Ireland.  Full information on eligibility and how to obtain your vaccination is available 
at: https://www.nidirect.gov.uk/articles/get-covid-19-vaccination-northern-ireland 
 
Yours sincerely 
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This letter is available on the Department of Health website at    

https://www.health-ni.gov.uk/topics/professional-medical-and-environmental-health-

advice/hssmd-letters-and-urgent-communications 
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